
 
Executive response to recommendations from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 5 June 2024 

Item Recommendation Agree (Y 

/ N) 

Comment Responsible Executive 

Member 

Lead Officer 

Approval for 

upgrading public space 

CCTV provision and 

new monitoring 

arrangements 

That the priority order of the 

steps that will be taken to 

address the funding shortfall of up 

to £55,000 (paragraph 4.7) are 

adjusted so that steps c) and d) 

are moved up to become the new 

a) and b). 

Yes Given the outcome of the bid 

to the Safer Streets Fund for 

£25,000 is unlikely to be 

known until November 2024, 

and it’s our desire to 

implement the upgrade to HD 

digital cameras, we accept the 

priority order can be adjusted. 

We maintain that value 

engineering should remain as 

the first priority, as all other 

options to meet the shortfall 

are reliant on public money. 

Pending the outcome of the 

bid to the Safer Streets Fund, 

which is to support the 

proposed new cameras in 
Chipping Norton, we should 

progress the upgrades to 

existing cameras in Witney and 

Carterton and seek a 

contribution from Thames 

Valley Police or the relevant 

town council where any new 

cameras are proposed. 

Councillor Geoff Saul – 

Executive Member for 

Housing and Social 

Welfare. 

Andy Barge – Assistant 

Director, Communities 

 


